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By Amy Stout
I attended the monthly meeting of NPU-N on Thursday, February 26th as the CPNO representative.
Variances/Rezonings:  The board provided review and comment on the proposed rezoning of a parcel of the Edgewood/Candler Park MARTA station.  There was unanimous support for its rezoning to PD-MU (mixed use planned development), a zoning category that allows inclusion of multiple conditions and requirements, one of which that was attached to this application was right-turn-in/right-turn-out-only access for the entrance on Whitefoord.
Consistent with the prior vote of support from CPNO, the NPU-N board voted unanimously to support three variance/special exception requests for 284 Josephine St NE (to reduce the north and south side yard setbacks from 7 ft to 1.9 ft and 6.1 ft, respectively; to increase lot coverage to 63%; and to increase the height of a rear privacy fence/wall to 10 ft) associated with the planned construction of a second story addition that aligns with the current footprint.  Approval was conditioned on the site plan filed with the City on December 17, 2014.  
Info from City Department Representatives:  Tom Cullen from the Parks Dept noted that the recent tree removal on the hill below the tennis courts in Candler Park is part of a larger project.  Reinforcement to counteract erosion is planned next.  He also indicated that the new retaining wall system just built at Mary Lin school is not working as designed and that additional measures will be required.  These expenses will fall to the Parks Dept because the work is inside the Freedom Park boundaries and not on APS property.
The City of Atlanta's Municipal Court is currently offering amnesty related to outstanding warrants due to failure to appear.  Options to determine eligibility and obtain additional instructions can be found at court.atlantaga.gov, but you must act before March 27.
We were reminded of the March 17 Special Election.  City of Atlanta voters will consider two separate bond issuances (both designated for Infrastructure but categorized as Transportation and Facilities).
Special Events:  The board voted unanimously to support applications for the 2015 Inman Park Spring Festival and Tour of Homes to be held April 24-26 and for the Olmstead Plien Air Invitational to be held April 23-26.
Consideration of an application for the Cork Puller's Beer Wine and Spirits Tour to be held in Candler Park on August 29 was removed from the agenda because the applicant is not scheduled to appear at the NPU until March 26.  The board took no action on the application for the Candler Park Fall Fest to be held October3-4 because the applicant did not appear.
Other:  The Publix Marathon will be held March 22.  The route will again traverse Candler Park.  I have posted details on street closings on Nextdoor.
Some minor NPU-N bylaws revisions have been proposed for 2015.  I will provide additional details at the March CPNO meeting, and there will be a vote on the amendments at the April CPNO meeting.
A variance application for 377 Glendale Ave has been submitted and should appear on our March agenda.
Our next NPU-N meeting will be Thursday, March 26.  Please contact me at NPURep@candlerpark.org with any questions or concerns.
